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OCTOBER-NOVEMBER NEWSLETTER

The season of autumn has arrived!  Take time to walk outdoors and experience the changes in the weather and the colourful scenery before colder days arrive. 
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This month, TDSB recognizes Hispanic Heritage Month, Islamic Heritage Month, Somali Heritage Month, Indigenous Education Month, Women’s History Month, Thanksgiving Day, Diwali and Remembrance Day. Best wishes to everyone for this month of significance!
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Welcome to Mrs. Kalogirou, who joins our office team in the mornings and during the lunch hour to support Mrs. Engbloom in the office. Welcome Mrs. Kalogirou!  Our new portable classrooms have arrived and are powered by a portable generator with 2 way radio communication to the office, and electronic card reader passes to access the school doors for student washroom and water fountain use. The Gr. 7/8 class is located in P.2 and the Gr. 4-6 French classes are located in P.1.  Once the full power is connected to the school’s main electrical breaker, the PA system will be fully accessible in both portable classrooms. With special thanks to Superintendent Strangway and Trustee Smith for their support with the portable installations and for their site visits to St. Andrews PS!
Thank you to Mr. Volpe for his leadership and organization of this year’s annual Read-A-Thon school fundraiser. [image: image2.png]


Many thanks to the families for your support to supplement classroom and school resources and programs! Thank you to Ms. Awara and Mr. Denov for leadership with the Student Council to organize a fall Food Drive to support the Food Bank for our local community. The contributions from families at St. Andrews are appreciated. Thank you!  Congratulations to Mr. Truong’s class for the first place finish with the most items for the food drive this year!  [image: image3.jpg]


Ms. Awara and Ms. Hendershot host Intermediate math clubs and math remediation for Gr. 7 & 8 students. Ms. Punia and the York Teacher Candidates host a Gr. 2 / 3 Art Club. Thank you to our teacher leaders!
Thank you to Mrs. Silver for her leadership, and to the staff for the Hallowe’en Play Day event. The students had a costume parade with many parent spectators and they enjoyed special classroom activities rotating to classrooms on the first floor of the school for an indoor Hallowe’en event. Thank you to Mrs. Silver for her leadership and to the staff and students for the annual Remembrance Day service, featuring piper Doug Clark and Master Corporal Ian Cameron of the 32nd Combat Engineer Regiment of the Canadian Armed Forces.[image: image4.jpg]


 Thank you to Mrs. Engbloom for the foyer and showcase display and to the students and staff for their art displays throughout the school.  At St. Andrews PS, we remember and thank our veterans and active servicemen and women for their sacrifices to protect and preserve our Canadian freedom.  Thank you to the parents, grandparents, and community members who joined us to honour this special observance. 

The Cross Country Team has had a successful season! Many thanks to coaches: Mr. Denov and Mrs. Roberts for their leadership and organization. Student athletes competed in two regional meets and the City of Toronto final competition. All athletes represented St. Andrews with excellent citizenship & sportsmanship.  Kilometre Club concluded this month. Thank you to all staff for supervising students during the daily morning run.  Special thanks to Mr. Denov, Mrs. Roberts and Mr. Volpe for organizing the K Club activity and the annual Terry Fox run. 
The boys and girls soccer team season has concluded. [image: image5.jpg]


Thank you to Ms. Awara for coaching these teams. Mr. Bartlett and Mr. Leyland coached the Intermediate girls and boys flag football team. Mr. Denov coached the girls’ Bordenball team, with Ms. Brown and with parent volunteer support from Mrs. Korsal.  Mr. Denov coached the boys’ volleyball team. Ms. Punia leads the York University Teacher Candidate program on site and in collaboration with Mr. I. Brodie, Adjunct Professor.  Thank you to Ms. Bots for her school website leadership.  Ms. Awara and Mr. Denov are leading the Intermediate Student Council. A parent information evening was held this month for Gr. 8 students transitioning to Gr. 9. The students are being supported by our Elementary Itinerant Counsellor Mr. Brogno. A school visit from students and staff from David and Mary Thomson CI. Many thanks to our staff leaders and community partners!  

Thank you to families and staff for a successful Meet the Teacher Night event!  It was great to have so many children and parents in attendance to meet our St. Andrews staff!

Our School Council met in October and will meet again on Thurs. Nov. 28/19, 6:00-7:30 p.m. in the library. Thank you for your time and attendance. All parents are always welcome at all school council events.  This year’s School Council Chair is Mr. Venkat Shanmugasundaram.  Our Treasurer is Mrs. Niki Michael. Our Secretary is Mrs. Katy Haralampidis. Ms. Sinardi is the staff representative. Special thanks to our School Council for this month’s Pizza Lunch fundraiser leadership to support additional resources and programs for our school!  Many thanks to parents and families for your support with this monthly fundraiser!
Our School Council hosted a self-regulation workshop for parents for our children and our school is implementing the Zones of Regulation program in the classrooms and school to teach youngsters how to manage their feelings, emotions, and behaviours to promote well-being. 
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Please research Zones of Regulation on Google to learn additional strategies. The progress report cards that are sent home with all students also contain an insert re: students and stress, and bullying.  The next School Council parent workshop in on Dec. 5/19 6:00-7:30 p.m. with a focus on bullying, led by Karen Kerry from Aisling Discoveries Child and Family Centre. All parents are welcome to attend.   Another School Council initiative is student birthday recognition/celebrations. In support of Eco-Friendly, non-food items to recognize your child’s birthday at school, please consider a book donation to your child’s class if you wish. 

In other parent information, please note:

French Immersion registration for SK in September 2020 is available on line on the TDSB website as of Nov. 4/19.  The deadline to register is Thurs. Nov. 29/19.  This is for the Early French Immersion program for Senior Kindergarten. The Gr. 6 to Gr. 7 extended French applications will take place in the new year.  
There is a free legal website available to all parents if interested. Please access Steps to Justice on line at https://stepstojustice.ca/
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Better three hours too soon
than a minute too late





Attendance and punctuality are concerns at St. Andrews PS. Please note that letters will be sent to parents for accumulated lates and absences from school. It is critical that students are at school on time daily and attending classes, with the exception of illness. Thank you for your attention to organization, time management, and weather conditions to plan in advance for additional time to arrive at school punctually daily. 

There are a few safety items for parents to be aware of regarding road and traffic safety. Please do not park your vehicles or conduct 3 point turns/U turns in pedestrian crosswalks, school bus zones or residential driveways on Brimorton Dr. or on Packard Blvd. [image: image8.jpg]Back to School. o]
MOTORIST TIPS FOR CHILDRENS SAFETY i
Stop “

What Can | Do? foFT.  Pessowedwtonn

§ by aschool patrl ign,school
Distance paol offcer or designated crossing
Stop your carfar enough flom 6

the bus to allow children the neces-

saryspace to safely enter and exit

the bus.
Do Not Pass Ailde B
Itis illegal to pass a school bus that is op
Traffc in both directions stop on Stay Alert

stopped to load or unload chidren.
undivided roadways when students Children are the least predictable

e '-I areentering or e pedestians and the most dificul to see.
Seeing Yellow

School buses use yellow flashing
Tights to alert motorists that they are

preparing o top to oad or unload Stay Behind
Ehilgren; Traffic behind a school bus.
& (raveling n the same direction) Don’t Honk

Never
Never pass a school bus on the right.

1 muststop. Dont honk your hor,rev your engine:
or do anything to rush or scare chid

K
Seeing Red Look Out in front of your car.
Red flashing lights and an extended stop sign Take extra care {o look outfor

arm signals to motorists that the bus Is stopped ‘children in school zones, residen-

and chiden e getng onor f thebus Crosswalks Yl areas, laygrounds and parks NYFD
Do ot block the crosswalk
P



Please encourage your children to respect the property of neighbours en route to and from school.  The school driveway is also a pedestrian walkway. Please do NOT enter the school parking lot at any time, unless your vehicle has a signed accessibility permit. Many thanks for your role in keeping our students, families and community members safe. 
Thank you to 43 Division School Liaison Officers Julie and Leanna for their safety classroom presentations this fall to students in grades 2, 4, 6, & 8.  We appreciate our community helpers, Officers Leanna and Julie!  In other neighbourhood safety updates- please be aware that parents have reported after hours sightings of foxes in the neighbourhood and park areas. Please be mindful of your safety when you are enjoying the outdoors. 
There are excellent supplementary pages in the front of your child’s agenda. Please take the time to read, review, and share these pages with your child. There are topics such as self-esteem, goal setting, problem-solving, etc.  Students are encouraged to review these pages with their families. You will find them to be very beneficial to communicate with your child.
Parents: Please remember to escort your children to school, especially our younger students in grades JK/SK-gr. 2.  An adult caregiver should always escort Kindergarten students directly to the Kindergarten entry doors where they are received by a staff member. If you are arriving late with your child, please ring the front doorbell and escort your child to the office for an admit slip.  All students should be picked up from school promptly at dismissal times. All classes conclude at 3:15 p.m.  Parents and caregivers are asked to arrive on time and wait close to the students’ exit doors, without crowding the doorways.  Please pick up your child right away at 3:15!  Please inform the classroom teacher if someone new is picking up your child. Clear communication is critical for the safety of our children. 
For families who participated in Hallowe’en activities, please DO NOT send any remaining PEANUT candies, chocolates, cookies, (or products which may contain nuts) to school.  Thank you!  Chocolate, chips and candy are not nutritious items for students to eat at school.  Healthy foods help children to pay attention, focus, learn, and make good behavioural choices. Thank you for checking your child’s snacks/lunches to ensure that Hallowe’en treats remain at home!
The Festival of Lights season is upon us until the end of 2019. On behalf of the St. Andrews students, staff and community, we wish you Happy Diwali, Happy Hanukkah, Merry Christmas, & Happy Kwanzaa.  May your diyas, lights, candles, & menorahs all shine brightly with celebration & cheer!

Ms. K. Rainford





Principal






